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Executive Committee Meeting Minutes
October 12, 2022
Virtual Meeting

Present:  G. Rozich, D. Lee, D. Cecutti, C. Rose, E. Belfrage, C. Baldridge, P. Smith, F. Willson
Absent: None
Staff:  S. Dring
Executive Committee Action Items:

· The Committee approved the 2023-25 Strategic Plan as presented. Will seek approval from the full Board at Monday’s Meeting.
· Scott to ask Tim Lecklider to serve another two-year term on the Board staring January 2023.
Detailed Minutes:

I.  Welcome/Call Meeting to Order

a. Approval of September 2022 Meeting Minutes – Gerrilyn welcomed the group to the October Executive Committee Meeting.
II.  Financials


a. Bed Tax Revenue – The August Bed Tax was $115,598 compared to $87,901 in 2021 which is an increase of 32 percent. The year-to-date bed tax for 2022 totals $824,678 – a 48 percent increase over 2021; and a decrease of 13 percent vs. the pre-pandemic year of 2019. After nine months in the budget year, there is a budget surplus of $237,678 vs. the projected budget.
b. Balance Sheet – Staff provided the financials earlier in the week and the committee reviewed and discussed. The current total in the checking and saving accounts through October 5 is $760,249. Account receivables total $17,900 – all invoices have been distributed for the 2022 Partnership and also started for 2023. To date, the total revenue received for the 2023 Partnership Program is $17,800. It is policy to have at least 15 percent of the overall budget for the reserve fund and the reserve fund balance stands at $204,249. 

c. Profit & Loss – Through October 5, total expenses year-to-date stand at 80 percent and the total income year-to-date stand at 89 percent. There are two items that were not budgeted for in 2022 – repayment of the Visit Dublin CARES Act Loan ($74,400) and the Athletic/Community Complex Feasibility & Economic Impact Study ($60,000). Both items will be paid for in full through the additional bed tax revenue generated above the projected budget.
III.  Committee Discussion Items

a. Strategic Planning – The Committee reviewed the draft of the 2023-25 Strategic Plan. The Committee approved the 2023-25 Strategic Plan as presented. Will seek approval from the full Board at Monday’s Meeting.
b. New Board Member – Scott noted that Kristy Venne will be recommended as the addition to the Board of Directors at Monday’s Board Meeting. Kristy replaces Erick Sharkey who left his position. Kristy is the Director of Community Engagement and Partnerships with Dublin City Schools and was the first Director at Emerald Campus. She is a resident of Downtown Dublin. 
c. 2023 Board of Directors – The Committee reviewed the Board of Directors slate for 2023. There is only one member whose term expires – Tim Lecklider as an At Large Representative. Tim is only in his second term and Scott will ask Tim if he’s willing to serve again next year.
d. Athletic/Community Complex Feasibility Study – Scott provided an update on this month’s efforts. The work on the Feasibility Study continues with Hunden, which have focused on numerous interviews and research with key stakeholders in the community. The research will continue in the next few weeks with a first presentation to Staff on October 28. They are still on schedule to present the final report and recommendations to the Board at its December Board Meeting. It will then be presented to Dublin City Council in January.
IV.  President & CEO Report

a. Dublin City Manager Transition – The City of Dublin announced that Megan O’Callaghan as the new Dublin City Manager starting on October 1, 2022. Scott met with Megan for several hours on numerous issues relating to Dublin’s Hospitality Industry. A quarterly meeting has also been scheduled between Scott and Megan for 2023.
b. City of Dublin MOU – Scott noted that he’s signed the Memorandum of Understanding between the City of Dublin and Visit Dublin that was initiated by the City Manager that includes two key elements:
1) “The City will provide Visit Dublin Ohio an additional allocation of $300,000 in 2022 for the support of marketing campaigns or general operations (to be used in 2023)”
2) “In 2023 and future years, Visit Dublin will receive the City Council approved percentage (currently 35%) of actual bed tax revenues.”
Scott thanked Dana, City Staff and Dublin City Council for their ongoing support to the hospitality industry and Visit Dublin over the past few years during pandemic. He noted that the MOU positions the organization to succeed in both the short-term and long-term.
c. City Council Update – Scott will be presenting a brief update to Council on November 14. He will invite Gerrilyn, Betty and Sharon to attend.
d. 2023 Budget / Projections – Staff will be meeting this month to begin work on the 2023 Budget and Sales & Marketing Plan. Scott noted that a draft budget will be presented to the Executive Committee on November 28 with review at its November 30 meeting. The Sales & Marketing Plan will be presented to the Marketing Committee on December 5. Both will be presented to the Board for its approval at the December 12 Board Meeting.
e. Hospitality Industry Bus Tour – Missy is hosting Visit Dublin’s popular City of Dublin Hospitality Tour on Wednesday, October 26 from 10 a.m. – 12 p.m. The free bus tour will begin in Downtown Dublin with the goal of educating attendees on all the great things visitors can experience in the city. It will arm employees with firsthand knowledge of Dublin and is ideal for those new to the area, front desk, guest services, sales managers, restaurant staff... the list goes on! There are 25 available spots on a first-come, first-served basis.
V.  Other
· Board Meeting – Monday, October 17 at noon, Dublin Library
· Executive Committee Meeting – Wednesday, November 9 at 4 p.m., Visit Dublin
